The 12th Knight Monthly Minutes – November 14, 2018
	President:
	Ray Macnamara

	Vice President:
	Amy Ganzel

	Co-Treasurers:
	Tim Yourl and Wendy Keim

	Secretary:
	Janet Cole



In Attendance:	Ed Quinn, Ray & Jane Macnamara, Janet Cole, Tim & Geneane Yourl, Don & Jennifer Stites, Miranda Chernuka, Jen Walton, Wendy & Bob Keim, Amy Mazaleski, Earl White, Amy Ganzel, Jim Evangelisto, Chris Brennan and Jody Beam
Housekeeping:
1. October Treasurer’s report – expenses include apparel, pre-game meals, Lare donation, film meals, senior gifts and new coaching staff headsets (headset cost anticipated to be $9K, but came in at $4500). Income was generated from program ad sales, program and apparel sales at games.
2. October’s Meeting Minutes – Janet summarized the minutes and they were accepted.  

General Topics:
1. Coaches report: None.
2. Taxes: 2018 federal tax return in progress. The PA Sales Tax exemption has been granted through January 2019. The permanent reinstatement case has not been assigned to a worker yet.
3. 2019 Board: Nominations for all 5 positions were collected via ballot.  Nominees who had not attended 3 meetings during the year were ineligible.  Voting typically occurs in December if there is more than one nominee for a position, however that was not the case.  The new 2019 Board consists of: Ray Macnamara, President; Derek Fisher, Vice President, Wendy Keim, Co-Treasurer; Tim Yourl, Co-Treasurer; and Miranda Chernuka, Secretary.
4. Challenger Football: last game is 11/18, which will include a party afterwards.  Geneane Yourl will email an announcement.
5. Senior Night: event went well. Players liked their senior gifts.
6. Senior/Starter Dinners: a big thank you to the families that hosted these dinners!  The Thanksgiving week dinner will be held on Wednesday, 11/21/18, at Palermo’s.
7. JV Party: A pizza party was held after the Malvern Prep JV game to celebrate the great JV season.  Gifts were also given to the 5 team managers.
8. Coaches Gifts:  additional gifts will not be given to the team managers at the banquets as they received gifts at the JV party, plus will receive jackets. They will receive flowers at the banquet.  Coaches gifts (2) were finalized.
9. Jackets: players were sized, jacket finalized and ordered.  Logo discussed.  All players will receive jackets.
10. Parent Email: a sophomore parent asked if the 12th Knight could do something celebratory for the players as they won the 1st playoff game.  It was determined due to timing, PIAA playoff rules, and that players receive a jacket and banquet at the end of the season, nothing additional would be done. 

Fundraising:
1. [bookmark: _GoBack]2019 Trivia Night: a committee needs to be formed and raffle donations need to be requested asap.

Upcoming Events: 
12/17/18: Banquet
3/15/19: Trivia Night
4/26/19: Designer Bag Bingo

Meeting adjourned at 7:40 PM.
